Brimrod Primary School Newsletter Friday 9th October 2020



This Week's winners:

Attendance: Year 5

Punctuality: Year 6

Good to be Green: Year 1

Sports class of the week: Year 2

	Attendance	Punctuality
	No. of sessions missed	No. of late marks
Nursery	5	3
Reception	17	8
Year 1	20	1
Year 2	7	4
Year 3	24	8
Year 4	9	1
Year 5	2	4
Year 6	7	0
^	Attendance Stars	Punctuality Stars
	Year 5	Year 6

Social Distancing when bringing your child to school

As you know, everything is being done at school with the staff and children in order to keep their bubbles separate and ensure that they are kept as safe as we can. In order to ensure this works we have separated parents and where they queue around school and expect parents to follow the social distancing rules as shown on the posters all around the school building. In order to make dropping off and picking up as smooth and a quick as we can please follow the rules below. Thank you for your co-operation. We are all in this together!

- Ensure you are wearing a mask and sanitise your hands when asked
 - Only 1 parent / carer should bring the children to each gate
 - Please keep 2m from the next person in the queue
- Ensure that your child/children stay with you in the queue at all times







Let's Investigate!

Brimrod Scientists!!

Here at Brimrod our budding scientists are getting their hands dirty (and then very clean again!) completing investigations and working with each other on all sorts of different topics. The classrooms are buzzing with learning talk and it is very clear that all our children are having great fun at the same time. Keep it up!

News and Notices

Friday 9th October 2020



Parents' Meetings

Today your child will receive a letter that explains how we are going to run our parents' meetings as we can't do this in the way we would normally. We cannot do face to face meetings at the moment and appointments will be conducted over the telephone.

Please read the letter carefully as it gives you a time and day that you will be called by your child's teacher. If you know that you won't be available during that time then please contact the office to make another appointment. Thank you for your co-operation.



Masks

Please can I ask that masks are worn by all parents when they come to school and are left on until they have left the school premises. Thank you



Hello Yellow

Thank you to everyone who came to school today wearing something yellow. It is really important that we look after each other and our own mental health. Today the children completed lots of different activities that looked at supporting and helping each other during this difficult time.



School Lunches

As of next Monday (12th October 2020) our school catering service will only be providing grab bags for lunch. This is hopefully a temporary measure but will be in place until at least half term. We will keep you informed of any changes. The grab bags consist of a cheese / tuna sandwich, a packet of crisps, a piece of fruit and a yoghurt /biscuit. If you would like your child to bring their own packed lunch for the rest of the term then please just ask your child to inform their class teacher. All packed lunches must be brought in disposable wrappings that can be thrown away and in a plastic bag. Please do not send in lunchboxes or lunchbags.



Brimrod Gets Spooky

When we return from half term we will be holding Brimrod Gets Spooky again as we did last year. This will take place over 2 days (2nd and 3rd November). On Monday 2nd November we will be completing activities based on a spooky book and doing some art work and then children will get dressed up and have a spooky lunch on Tuesday 3rd November. There will be a £1 charge for this which will go towards school funds and we really hope that everyone can get fully involved.



Changing Weather

Please ensure that your child has the appropriate outer wear for the changing weather. We will be getting the children outside whenever possible as per Government guidelines and need them to have hats, scarves and gloves as well as a warm winter coat. Thank you

All the information that you need can be found on the school website. <u>Please check the school</u> <u>website</u> for the latest updates, letters and policies.

Online Safety Friday 9th October 2020





Please see the school website for more information on online safety and the school policies.